

Contact:

Direct line: 01909 533495

Email

Date: 14 July 2023

Programme Officer (by email)

Dear Ms

Bassetlaw District Council Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL) Draft Charging Schedule Examination - Initial Questions for the Council

In response to the Examiner's Letter dated the 8 June 2023, the Council provides the attached response to the Initial Questions.

In addition, on submission of the Bassetlaw Community Infrastructure Levy Draft Charging Schedule in July 2022, in accordance with the CIL Regulations the Council proposed two changes to the charging schedule and notified and consulted those who had previously made representations about the statement of modifications. For completeness, I have attached all relevant correspondence.

The Council understands that to satisfy the CIL Regulations it will not be possible to hold the CIL Hearing as provisionally identified on the 25 July 2023.

However, the Council is available for a Hearing on Thursday 7 September 2023, and is able to host the event on a reliable video-conferencing platform (MS Teams) which would enable all those who wish to participate.

If you require any further information please do not hesitate to contact me.

Yours sincerely,

∎, MRTPI

Planning Policy Manager